
WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS  

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

We welcome guests celebrating Mass with us this  
weekend.  No matter who you are, or where you are in 

your faith journey, you are welcome at All Saints Parish.  
Would you like to join us as an active parishioner? 

There are registration forms available in the kiosk in the      
gathering space or you may stop in our parish office  

anytime Tuesday-Friday from 8:00AM-4:00PM  

or visit our website: allsaintsberlin.org 
Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top 

We are blessed to have you here. 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  
Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated in 

memory of Tom & Carol Gonyo 
 

Welcome: Pedro & Carolyn Paulete  
and Karen Goemer to our family at  

All Saints Catholic Parish 

TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME    SEPTEMBER 15, 2019 

             MASS INTENTIONS 

SAT 
9/14 

4:30 PM Deceased Members of the  
Norbert & Mary Schiltz Family 

SUN 
9/15 

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM 
(youth assist) 

Joe & Bea Stemler 

MON 
9/16 

No Mass 
 

No Mass 

TUES 
9/17 

No Mass No Mass 

WED 
9/18 

No Mass No Mass 

THURS 
9/19 

9:15 AM 
school 

Harold Wiecki 

FRI 
9/20 

8:00 AM  Connie Curran 

SAT 
9/21 

 4:30 PM Ray Kraft 

SUN 
9/22                          

7:30 AM Lori Marks 

 10:00 AM 
(Children’s 

Liturgy) 

All Saints Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, February 7, 2020                     

6-9 pm 
 

We are so excited to be an official host church for this year’s Night to Shine, sponsored by the Tim Tebow  

Foundation. Night to Shine is an unforgettable prom night experience, centered on God’s love, for people with special 

needs, ages 14 and older. On one night, hundreds of churches of different denominations from all over the world will 

come together to celebrate people with special needs! To find out how you can be a part of this worldwide movement, 

visit our website at www.allsaintsberlin.com or contact Michelle Wolff at 920-361-5252 or 

mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org 

 PARISH PRESS 

PLEASE NOTE:   
 Mass on Thursday mornings will be at 9:15 AM 

at St. Michael’s Oratory (school location)  
with our students.  Thank you. 

Father David and the other priests of the diocese will be 
attending a Presbyteral Assembly this week. Therefore 
there will be no Masses on Monday, Tuesday, and 
Wednesday, September 16, 17, 18, and NO private 
Confessions on Wednesday evening, Sept. 18.  
 
Thank you for your understanding, and please pray for 
all our priests as they join together in a spirit of learning, 
fellowship and prayer. 



 

BINGO -  The kitchen opens at 5:00 PM to serve a 
light lunch, dessert, and beverages. Bingo begins at 6:30 
PM. Children are welcome to play if they are with an 
adult. If you would like to work in the kitchen or bake a 
cake, please call the office. 
BINGO Sunday, Sep. 15 at 6:30 PM (KC’s) 
Cakes: Bonnie Lundt, Sharlene Parsons 
BINGO Sunday, Sep. 22 at 6:30 PM (CCW) 
Cakes: Donna Schroeder, Julie Boeck 
Kitchen Workers: Ina Mlodzik, Lynn Lodholz 
 
FR. WALLY SOCIAL - Join us to welcome back and 
learn about the current Fr. Wally Kasuboski projects in  
Panama. Fr. Wally is a Capuchin missionary priest  
directing numerous infrastructural social development 
projects for the poor and disenfranchised in the jungles of Panama. This social will be held at CJ’s At The  
Wayside, W13201 Cork Street Rd, Ripon, WI 54971 on Tuesday, September 17th, 5:00 cocktails and 6:00 buffet 
dinner to include chicken, beef tips, dessert, etc for $15.00 per person, includes tax and tip. RSVP to Laurie 
Kasuboski, l.a.kasuboski@gmail.com or call 920.748.2651 on or before September 15th.  
 
STEAK ISN'T JUST FOR THE MEN! Ladies, September 19th is a night out on the patio grilling steaks and sipping 
your favorite drinks here at the parish hall. The evening will begin with refreshments at 5 PM; bring your beverage of 
choice. Grilling begins at 6 PM. The cost of the meal is $15 which includes steak, baked potato and desserts. Get 
your reservations in now by dropping an envelope with your name and payment in the collection basket or at the 
parish office by Sunday, Sept. 15th. 
 
40 DAYS FOR LIFE - Come and help kick-off this year’s 40 Days for Life Campaign on Monday, September 23 at 
6 PM at Holy Name Heights, 702 S High Point Rd., Madison in the lower auditorium.  Guest speaker will be Andrew  
Peterson, the new Development Director for Pro-Life Wisconsin.  Andrew has in-depth knowledge of the complexi-
ties involved with the abortion debate, and he is committed to seeing the end of Roe v. Wade within his lifetime. 
 
KINGSTON QUILT SHOW - Holy Family Parish in Kingston will hold a quilt show on Saturday, October 5 
from 9:00 am - 1:00 pm. Maria DeGroute from Nancy’s Notions will be the guest speaker. Stay for lunch and check 
out the quilt raffle, bake sale, and vendors.  
 
OUR LADY OF HOPE CLINIC AND THE WOMEN’S CARE CENTER are partnering in a “Celebration of Life” with 
an event to benefit both organizations on Saturday, October 5th at the Madison Concourse Hotel, 1 W. Dayton 
Street, Madison. The benefit, now in its sixth year, will begin with cocktails at 5:30 p.m. and will feature Steve “the 
Homer” True, from ESPN radio as the MC of an evening of Luxury Bingo, with Bingo, auction and raffle prizes  
ranging from fine dining at some of the areas’ best restaurants, a meal with Bishop Donald Hying at Delaney’s  
Supper Club, or a week stay at a four bedroom mountain home in Estes Park.  For more information or to make a  
reservation, contact: Julie Jensen   Julie@ourladyofhopeclinic.org  (608) 957-1137   

 

EVENTS 
 THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 

 

                             September 16 - 22, 2019 
 
Monday:  Parish Office Closed  
Mon - Wed: Fr. David at Presbyteral Assembly  - No Mass 
Tuesday:  Rosary - 6:00 PM 
   Parish Council - 6:30 PM - meeting room 
Wednesday: TMIY - 5:30 AM - parish hall 
   Religious Ed. gr. K-5 - 3:30 - 5:00 PM - church 
   Religious Ed. gr. 6-8 - 6:00 - 7:30 PM - church 
   Education Comm. - 6:30 PM - school 
   NO Private Confessions 
Thursday:  Ladies’ Steak Fry - 5:00 PM - parish hall 
Sunday:  Children’s Liturgy at 10:00 AM Mass 

HARVEST DINNER IS SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 

Mark your calendars and plan to join us for an old-fashioned chicken dinner with all 
the extras and homemade pies! 

Dinner will be served from 11:00 am - 1:00 pm in the parish hall.  
If you need a meal delivered, call Julie at 920-290-2703, or 361-5262.  

Carry outs are also available.  
Adult dinners are $10; children age 5-10 are $5; and children under 5 eat free!  

Tickets can be purchased after all Masses, Lady Bug Floral, Fortifi Bank, Farmers & Merchants Bank,  
the parish office, or at the door.  

Once again we will have a theme basket raffle. Pick a theme, get a friend or group, and be creative! Please keep in 
mind that we cannot have any alcohol in our baskets. If you need help with an idea or have any questions, please 

call Gloria Boe at 361-2131, and be sure to call her to let her know you are doing a basket. Thank you!  
Basket raffle drawing will be at 1:00 pm.  



All Saints Catholic School 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 
IT IS NOT TOO LATE TO REGISTER YOUR CHILD 

AT ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL! 
 

Registration is open for the 2019-2020 school year for 
All Saints Catholic School. This includes registration for 

our 3K program which is now offered 5 days a week! 
Session times are 8-11am or 12-3pm.  

 
All Saints Catholic School office hours are Monday 

through Friday  7:30am - 3:30pm.  
SCRIP can be purchased at the school office during the 

week, or after the weekend Masses.  
 

Prayer Pal Program At All Saints Catholic 

School 

As part of our relationship with God, the students 
and staff at All Saints Catholic School have been 

thinking about and praying for other people in 
need. Please help us share God’s love with others. 

If you know of  
anyone in need of special prayers, please take a 

form from bottom of the kiosk, fill it out and return it 
to the folder on the kiosk. All Saints students will 

remember them with prayers and notes! 
(If you sent a form back last year, please fill out a 

new one so we can keep our prayer binder updated 
for the new school year.) 

 

 
Principal Jana Dahms 

All Saints Catholic School 

151 S. Grove St. Berlin, WI   

920-361-1781  

https://school.allsaintsberlin.org 

Our Mission Statement:  
All Saints Catholic School offers a Christ-centered 
education that develops the academics, morals,  
and values needed for students to reach their full  
potential as children of God. 



FAITH FORMATION 

ATTENTION ALL SAINT MEN! 
 

This coming Wednesday, September 18th we begin our 4th year of That Man is 
You or TMIY.  Many men have attended over the past 3 years and we think that 
most of these men would tell you that the program helped make them better  
husbands, fathers, or Catholics.  It is best to find out for yourself, by joining us this 
coming Wednesday.  Our first session is titled "As for you, Man of God".  For those 
of you who are already registered, please ask a relative, or a friend or a neighbor 
to join you at a great breakfast this coming Wednesday morning, September, 18th.  

Is the Holy Spirit calling you to join Mother Church? 

 

If you're curious about the Catholic faith or you've thought about becoming a Catholic, our Rite of  
Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) program is just for you. Adults from all faith traditions, or no 
religious background at all, are welcome to participate in our program of instruction designed especially 
for the needs and lifestyles of busy people. The program focuses on four essential areas: What the 
Church teaches (and why we believe it’s the fullness of the Truth); How the Church teaches; The Bible; 

and Spirituality.  Class will begin In October, based on individual schedules. 
 

 

Please contact Michelle Wolff to at 920-361-5252 or mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org. 
Is the Holy Spirit calling you to join Mother Church? 

UNSPOKEN,  
THE JOURNEY OF HEALING 

 
This is a grief group for those who have 

experienced a death of a spouse. We will 
be having an informational meeting at the 
Berlin Public Library on October 10th,       

at 6:00 pm. We encourage all those who 
feel lost, need someone to talk with, or 
would like to share their experiences to 

attend. 
 

“Blessed are those who mourn, for they 
shall be comforted.”   

 
Please contact Michelle Wolff or  

Sister Michaeleen at 361-5252, with any 
questions. 

 

 

 
ROSARY RALLY 

Saturday, October 12, at 12:00 noon at St. Michael’s 
Cemetery (on Broadway, next to Walmart).  

Everyone is welcome to attend and join in this public 
witness of prayer. 



News and Announcements 

                                                                

HURRICANE DORIAN RELIEF - On the weekend of Sept. 28-29, we will have a special second collection to assist 
our brothers and sisters in the Bahamas and southeastern United States suffering from the devastation wrought by 
Hurricane Dorian. Checks can be made out to All Saints Catholic Parish, and thank you for your generosity.  

 

MASS BOOK NOW OPEN FOR 2020 - You are welcome to schedule Masses or sanctuary lamp for 2020.  In an  
effort to provide equity and give all parishioners an opportunity to schedule Mass intentions, we ask that people fol-
low these general guidelines: Each person can schedule one Mass intention per year, and each family can schedule 
one Mass intention per year. (For example, a husband schedules a Mass, a wife schedules a Mass, and together as 
a family they schedule a Mass, for a total of 3 Masses for this 2-person family.) We also limit sanctuary lamps and 
weekend Masses to one per family per year. Mass stipends are $10 and the Sanctuary lamp is $5. Thank you. 
 
Hurting from abortion …. Healing is possible 
Are your or a loved one carrying the sorrow of abortion?  Whether recent or long ago…God is waiting…Healing is 
possible. Upcoming Rachel’s Vineyard retreat, Nov. 8 - 10.  
Contact Mary or Chris 608-821-3177, www.madisondiocese.org/rachel 
Confidentiality assured. 

As Catholics, we believe in the True Presence of Jesus Christ, Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity in the Holy Eucharist;  
It is the source and summit of Christian life! It is fitting and good, therefore, to review our Bishops’ guidelines for  

receiving our Lord in the Blessed Sacrament. 

 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishop’s Guide to Receiving Communion 

 
For Catholics 
As Catholics, we fully participate in the celebration of the Eucharist when we receive Holy Communion. We are  
encouraged to receive Communion devoutly and frequently. In order to be properly disposed to receive Communion, 
participants should not be conscious of grave sin and normally should have fasted one hour. A person who is  
conscious of grave sin is not to receive the Body and Blood of the Lord without prior sacramental confession except 
for a grave reason where there is no opportunity for confession. In this case, the person is to be mindful of the  
obligation to make an act of perfect contrition, including the intention of confessing as soon as possible (canon 916). 
A frequent reception of the Sacrament of Penance is encouraged for all. 
 
For our fellow Christians 
We welcome our fellow Christians to this celebration of the Eucharist as our brothers and sisters. We pray that our 
common baptism and the action of the Holy Spirit in this Eucharist will draw us closer to one another and begin to 
dispel the sad divisions which separate us. We pray that these will lessen and finally disappear, in keeping with 
Christ’s prayer for us “that they may all be one” (Jn 17:21).  Because Catholics believe that the celebration of the 
Eucharist is a sign of the reality of the oneness of faith, life, and worship, members of those churches with whom we 
are not yet fully united are ordinarily not admitted to Holy Communion. Eucharistic sharing in exceptional  
circumstances by other Christians requires permission according to the directives of the diocesan bishop and the 
provisions of canon law (canon 844 §4).  
 
Members of the Orthodox Churches, the Assyrian Church of the East, and the Polish National Catholic Church are 
urged to respect the discipline of their own Churches. According to Roman Catholic discipline, the Code of Canon 
Law does not object to the reception of Communion by Christians of these Churches (canon 844 §3). 
 
For those not receiving Holy Communion 
All who are not receiving Holy Communion are encouraged to express in their hearts a prayerful desire for unity with 
the Lord Jesus and with one another. 
 
For non-Christians 
We also welcome to this celebration those who do not share our faith in Jesus Christ. While we cannot admit them 
to Holy Communion, we ask them to offer their prayers for the peace and unity of the human family. 



Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 
Online giving is a help to the parish finances  especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Online Giving Account is rather 
effortless. Fr. David asks us all to ponder signing up. 
E-Giving Options include your regular weekly offertory, 
holy day offering, school support, diocesan assessment 
or any other unrestricted donation.  You may designate 
your donations to any of these funds on your preferred  
schedule.  If you have any questions, call the parish 
office for assistance 920-361-5252. 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the kiosk in gathering space 
or contact the parish office. 
            

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and it’s institutions 
is to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

 
Use AmazonSmile to shop   
and select All Saints Catholic  
Congregation in Berlin, WI  
as your charity of choice. 

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to baptize a child are asked to call 
the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with Father 
David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Adoration 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place on the 
Thursday before the First Friday 2:30-6:30 PM 
 

Communion to the Homebound 
All Saints Parish feels that it is important the sick,  
elderly, and homebound of our parish still receive the 
Holy Eucharist. If you or someone you know is ill or is 
unable to attend Mass and would like to receive the 
Eucharist outside of Mass, or would like a visit, please 
contact the parish office. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 


